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26 April 2023 

 

 

LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV
Regional Executive Director

DENR- MIMAROPA Region

 

 

Dear RED Claudio, 

 

 Seabird is one of the important biological indicators of reef health in Tubbataha. Their 

population is monitored annually to determine the status and adapt management actions 

accordingly. This year, the Tubbataha Management Office will conduct the annual seabird 

census trip on 7-14 May 2023. 

 

Another space opened for our annual seabird census trip. We write to invite one of
the marine park rangers of Apo Reef Natural Park to join the said trip. This will be a great 

opportunity for him to learn about seabird management and to share and learn lessons with 

the marine park rangers of Tubbataha.

 

Thank you very much for your support! 

 

 

        Very truly yours, 

 

        ANGELIQUE M. SONGCO
                                    PASu, TRNP
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